
 
 
Minutes, August 7, 2012 Regular Meeting  7:00 p.m. 
Vincent DeCario, Chairman, called the regular meeting of the Derry Township Supervisors to 
order in the Municipal Building at 5321 Route 982, Derry, PA at 7:00 p.m. and lead the group with 
the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Motion was made by David Slifka and seconded by Vincent DeCario to adjourn the previous 
meeting. 
Voting:  Vincent DeCario-yes and David Slifka-yes 
Motion carried. 
 
Members present were: Vincent DeCario and David Slifka-Supervisors. (Daniel Rullo is on 
vacation) John Rushford, Solicitor and Terry Giannini, Code Enforcement Officer.                                     
 
Announcements:  Public Safety Day for the Kids – August 9th at the St. Anthony’s Playground  
        Household Hazardous Waste Collection-October 6th -  WCCC 
 
Open to the Public:  James Shashura from the Bradenville VFD discussed the Public Safety Day 
for Kids and questioned if the EMA position will be advertised.  A discussion was held. 
 
Motion was made by David Slifka and seconded by Vincent DeCario to approve the Minutes of 
July 3, 2012.   
Voting:  Vincent DeCario-yes and David Slifka-yes 
Motion carried. 
 
Motion was made by David Slifka and seconded by Vincent DeCario to approve the payroll of  
July 5 and 19, 2012 for payment.   
Voting:  Vincent DeCario-yes and David Slifka-yes 
Motion carried. 
 
Motion was made by David Slifka and seconded by Vincent DeCario to approve the bills of  
July 3, 5, 18, and 19, 2012 for payment. 
Voting:  Vincent DeCario-yes and David Slifka-yes 
Motion carried. 
 
Motion was made by David Slifka and seconded by Vincent DeCario to approve the July 2012 
Treasurer’s Report. 
Voting:  Vincent DeCario-yes and David Slifka-yes 
Motion carried. 
 
Motion was made David Slifka and seconded by Vincent DeCario to review the Walls Subdivision 
located along State Park Road Road contingent upon the approval of the Westmoreland County 
Department of Planning and Development: 
 

Approval of this plan does not constitute acceptance of the streets as dedicated and laid out on  
said plan until they are developed to the Township’s specifications at which time formal written  
notice of acceptance of dedication will be delivered by the Derry Township Board of Supervisors  
to the developer. 

 
Voting:  Vincent DeCario-yes and David Slifka-yes 
Motion carried. 



 
Motion was made David Slifka and seconded by Vincent DeCario to review the Ruby Estate 
Subdivision located along Cemetery Way contingent upon the approval of the Westmoreland 
County Department of Planning and Development: 
 

Approval of this plan does not constitute acceptance of the streets as dedicated and laid out on  
said plan until they are developed to the Township’s specifications at which time formal written  
notice of acceptance of dedication will be delivered by the Derry Township Board of Supervisors  
to the developer. 

 
Voting:  Vincent DeCario-yes and David Slifka-yes 
Motion carried. 
 
Motion was made by David Slifka and seconded by Vincent DeCario to recess until 7 p.m. 
Tuesday, September 4, 2012. 
Voting:  Vincent DeCario-yes and David Slifka-yes                       
Motion carried. 
 


